Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee

April 5, 2010

Bibb Graves Conference Room

The Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee (SPBS) meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm by Chair Brenda Webb.  The following committee members were present:  Ms. Martha Hickman, Ms. Tera Kirkman, Mr. Mark Linder, Dr. Anna Lott, Dr. Alan Medders, Mr. David Shields, Dr. Steve Smith, Dr. John Thornell, Ms. Lynn Underwood, and Dr. Kristy Van Rensselaer.  Absentees were:  Mr. Ben Baker, Dr. Kerry Gatlin, and Mr. Daniel Wagner.  Other attendees were:  President Cale, Ms. Donna Tipps and Ms. Kathy Robbins representing Dr. Andrew Luna
A change was made to the agenda.  Under 5A Dr. Steve Smith was added.  Ms. Kirkman made the motion to approve the agenda with the noted change.  Dr. Lott seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Dr. Van Rensselaer made the motion to approve the March 10 minutes.  Ms. Hickman 

seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Old Business
There was no old business for discussion.

New Business
A.  President Cale brought a poster rendition of the master plan for the campus for the committee to review.  The plan is considered as a 20 year plan.  President Cale asked for comments and questions concerning the UNA Master Plan.  He discussed four feasible and immediate projects.

1.  Applebee Dorms

The plan calls for the current tennis courts to be relocated for construction of four new dorms.  He noted that attendance will increase with more housing and that housing is self-containing.  Private parties maybe contacted for funding.
2.  Rice, Rivers, and La Grange Halls may be replaced.

3.  New Science Facility
He informed the committee that construction will be beginning soon for a $4 million physical plant facility.  The site for the current plant may possibly be used for a new science facility.  President Cale is currently talking to state representatives concerning a $10 million grant to be used for funding the new science facility.
4. Student Commons
A 6,000 sq. foot bookstore may be built which would include a Starbucks.  There would be a partnership between the University and business entities such as the bookstore and food services.  Revenue from commissions would be used to pay for indebtedness.  This would be a magnate for students and the community.  This would be located where the Writing Center and Stone Lodge is located.
After discussion, Chair Webb requested that the committee read and study the plan and be prepared to discuss the plan at the next meeting.  After the meeting, a report identifying strengths and concerns from the committee will be forwarded to Dr. Smith, Dr. Thornell, Shared Governance, and President Cale.

President Cale and Dr. Smith gave an update to the committee concerning the University budget.  President Cale informed the committee that the state budget was adopted by the House without amendments and will go to the Senate this week.  The budget would provide level funding for UNA.  Dr. Smith informed the committee that the Teacher Retirement System would not have an increase but there may be a possible increase of $35,000 - $45,000 for Peehip.  Dr. Smith distributed an updated “Fixed Cost Increases and Other Requests for FY 2010-2011” handout for the committee to review for accuracy or needs.  He reviewed the requests with the committee.  Two changes were noted:  Physics and Earth Science request was increased from $10,000 to $15,500 and Athletic Scholarships was decreased from $125,000 to $84,000.  Chair Webb noted that no requests had been approved at this time and that a final proposal for the board would be made at a later date.  
President Cale also informed the committee that the City of Florence has approached the University concerning a portion of the Florence Country Club land.  The city acquired the land at a cost of $2,035,000 but will be divesting a portion of it.  The city has offered to sell the University 50-60 acres which includes the club house.  He noted interesting possibilities for use of the land such as a varsity tennis court complex, student activity uses, and a UNA student country club.  Costs would include buying and operating the facility.  Operating costs would be in the $30,000-$50,000 range.  President Cale requested that this be put on the agenda for the committee’s next meeting to consider whether or not to acquire the land.  
B.  Summer faculty salaries – A Second Proposal from Arts & Sciences

The proposal called for the summer school faculty to be allowed to treat courses, which do not make minimum enrollment, as independent study courses.  Instead of the usual $60.00 per student enrolled as payment, faculty would receive 75% of the tuition generated by such courses.  Articulated conditions included:  (1) faculty could not make more by teaching a course as an independent study course than they would normally make under published summer school guidelines and (2) faculty members are empowered to make decisions without duress.  Outcomes for this proposal:  (1) more offerings will be available to students and (2) faculty may make some money rather than no money if courses are canceled.  Some concerns were that faculty members teaching the same course could receive quite different salaries which would be demoralizing and faculty members at some point will likely face pressure to teach under these circumstances.  In discussion, Dr. Thornell noted that the University is moving away from minimums and that now it is the responsibility of the colleges to meet their target budget which gives flexibility.  He also noted that there would have to be a change in the faculty handbook if the salary status changes in the summer.  This was an info item for discussion and for action to be taken at the next meeting.  This proposal was shared with the Salary Issues Ad Hoc Committee during the week of March 29.  Due to a lack of a quorum, this information is brought forward as a consensus of the ad hoc committee.
C.  Budget Proposals

Dr. Thornell – revised Academic Affairs list

Scholarship Support – Mr. Mark Linder

A memo was distributed from Dr. Thornell with the following requests which have been added to the fixed cost increases and other requests list for 2010-2011.

1. Faculty promotions – $135,044

2. Faculty experience increases - $35,276

3. Supply and travel monies for new geography faculty position - $1,000

4. Accreditation increases - $26,539

5. Collier Library (books, periodicals/databases) - $33,679

6. Central telephone console maintenance $4,000

7. Computer services - $98,402

8. Biology Dept. (autoclave maintenance contract & supplies) - $8,817
9. Physics and Earth Science Dept. (scanning electron microscope maintenance contract) - $15,500

He noted that scholarship support will be presented at a later date.
Mr. Linder distributed a memo for athletics requests and gave a synopsis of the budget request.  He noted that scholarships were critical in recruiting quality student-athletes.  Amount requested is $84,000 based on $181/hours tuition (reduced amount, formerly $125,000) which would allow athletics to cover the estimated tuition increase, uphold commitments for 2010-2011, and recruit quality student-athletes.  This request is included in the fixed costs and other requests list.

Other

Mr. Shields distributed a request for Student Publications.  An increase of $6,330 is requested for editors.  This increase would cover this year’s tuition increases.  Mr. Shields request will be added to the fixed cost increases and requests list.

The next SPSB meeting will be Wednesday, April 14, with time and location to be announced.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Westmoreland

